
Greater Portland City League Tennis
Summary of Board Minutes

September 16th, 2010

Call to Order:  President Becky Edwards called the meeting to order at 9:35am.  Board 
members attending:  Becky Edwards, Susan Bozarth, Kelly Buhlmann, Elaine Sibley, Sue 
Lucke,  Debbie Johnson, Jean Davidson,  Sue Stone,  Betsy Ouchida and  Julie Hanson.  

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of June 10th 2010 Board meeting were approved.

President’s Report:  Attending the Captain’s Brunch were 81 out of 94 captains with a 
total of 97 including board members.   

 A thank you note will be sent out to captains thanking them for their generous 
donations of unwanted tennis shoes and tennis racquets.

 The player addition deadline extension has added 20 players to rosters with an 
additional 5 to be added mostly to smaller roster teams.    

Captain’s  Brunch Date:  Wednesday, August 10th, 2011 

Vice President:  No report

Treasurer’s Report:  The proposed budget amendment was postponed until the 
October meeting.

Website Coordinator:  Debbie Johnson presented enhancements to the board for 
consideration.   

Corresponding Secretary:  Hood River will be added to bottom of wait list for a new 
team.  

Division Representative’s Report:  A Division reported that there were tough players 
at their level.  Discussion followed that basically City League has diverse levels of 
players on many teams.

Old Business:  Review of City League Calendar Year.  Debbie Johnson brought to our 
attention that the schedule has 14 weeks in the fall and 19 weeks in the spring.  She 
has suggested that we play up  to 2 weeks before Christmas, start in again January 4th 
and play until Jan 13th giving an additional 2 weeks to fall schedule.  Have one week 
midseason break.  Do midseason registration at that time.   Begin spring schedule 
January 24th and extend 1 week at the end of May giving the spring schedule 17-18 
weeks.  Debbie will contact the club managers about possible changes in City League 
calendar year and has asked us to get feedback from our individual clubs about 
possible changes in 2011-2012.

New Business:  Spring session schedule will be on line soon.   



Motion to remove the date from the title on the score sheet was moved, seconded 
and approved.

Next Meeting:  October 21st, 2010 at 9:15 am at MAC.

Adjournment:  11:05 am  

Betsy Ouchida – Acting Recording Secretary


